
REPORT OF THE COMPETITION COMMITTEE IN PREPARATION OF THE RCGG BOARD MEETING  

SEPTEMBER 7
th

, 2015. 

 

NUMBER OF MEETINGS SINCE LAST BOARD MEETING: 2 

 MAJOR ISSUES  AND DECISIONS: 

 
1. Evaluation of Semana Grande, sanctions and ideas to improve, e.g. pre-payments of 

tournament inscription fees.- It was agreed to thank our manager, Ignacio Cuvillo, for 
the effort made to make everything work, especially considering the large number of 
players we had this year. It was also agreed to implement, within the shortest possible 
time, a prepayment system at least for the most important tournaments and so try to 
avoid ‘no-shows’ and, at the same time, follow the same competition policies enforced 
by most clubs. Afterwards we will see the possibility of implementing this system also 
in weekly competitions (men, ladies, etc.). Players who have failed to appear during 
the Big Week will be punished with reprimand and payment of the corresponding 
Green fee and will not be allowed to play any tournaments in Guadalmina until they 
have paid the fee. 

 
 

2.  Discussion on a decision from a previous competition committee (CC report from 
1.2.2011) that allows school members without a Guadalmina license to receive support 
from club as requested now for the Spanish Championship Men. The position of the 
Junior committee is that support should only be given to those members who 
represent the club with their license number as AM51 as it is stipulated in the Schools 
Rules and we therefore request the Competition Committee to reverse the decision 
from 2011.- The proposal of the Junior’s Committee was approved and, consequently, 
it was revoked the decision of the Competition Committee in February 2011. 
 

3. Transition ages from one category to the next: Should a junior move into adult 
category on his/her 21st birthday (like in the competitions of the Big Week) or in the 
year they turn 22 (like in the tournaments of the federation) - It was agreed to adopt 
the Federation criteria.  
 

4. Improvement of reservation system.- Ignacio reports that a reservation system similar 
to the 'Touch Screen' located in the cafeteria is being developed to be incorporated to 
our web page. That proactive system would give ‘real time’ information about free tee-
times and, as a result, bookings would be confirmed on-line. He also requested the 
organizers of the weekly competitions to give an (approximate) estimate of the 
number of players as early as possible to the Caddy master in order to release free tee 
times at an earlier time. Also, on Monday and Tuesday competitions, the number of 
blocked tee times will be reduced and from now the maximum number of players 
provided will be 108 instead of 144. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



5. . R.F.A.G. tournaments to take place in Guadalmina in 2016.  
  Pequecircuito: 6th February (Pitch & Putt)  
  Circuito Juvenil: 22nd May (North course)  
  Final del Circuito de Señoras: 4th & 5th June (South Course)  

                        Circuito Juvenil: 23rd October (South Course)  
                        Pequecircuito: 19th November (Pitch & Putt)  
                        Copa Andalucía Sénior Parejas: 27th November (South Course)  
 

6. Business as usual:  
- monthly competition calendar 
- handicaps adjustment 

 
 
 
Hans Wielaard 
September 6, 2015. 
 
 
 
 
 


